
Summary of work line 3 meeting of the ToShare Observatory on the 

identification of the wealth generated by Industry 4.0 and new technologies 
 
Held on Monday, March 25, between 11:00 and 13:00 am, at the Deanery (3rd floor) of the 
Faculty of Labour Relations and Social Work of the UPV / EHU. 
 
Attend: Eva Arrilucea (Tecnalia), Manolo Saez Bayona (As. Baladre), Zorion Ortigosa (LAB), 
Andrea De Vicente (UPV/EHU), Luis Belaustegi  (UPV/EHU) and Ángel Elías (UPV/EHU). Excuse 
their absence: Asier Arcos (UPV/EHU). 
 
In the meeting, according to the order of the day sent, the following topics are treated:  
 

1) Information about the steps that been made in the Observatory: contact with entities  
of which already 23 participate, creation of 6 working groups that meet this week,  12 
students who work as volunteers, the website that is currently in Basque and Spanish  
but soon it will also be in English, and preparation for its delivery in the next days of the  
newsletter. Likewise, the idea of creating a forum on the website, which allows it to be 
extended on social networks. 

2) A presentation is made of what each one works in relation to this topic. The wealth of 
the group and the very complementary perspectives are verified coinciding in the need 
to sensitize and to form, as well as to encourage the realization of investigations like 
Degree Final Projects that deepen in this subject. 

3) In possible contributions, several documents and publications are shared, and 
interesting topics are discussed to deepen the impact of technology on the 
transformation of the Basque industry, of what the industry will be like and what will be 
the role of the public sector as guarantor of a fair change that impacts the prosperity of 
the Basque Country and the welfare of its inhabitants. Likewise, on the model of labor 
relations and distribution of wealth in Industry 4.0, as well as on risks and opportunities 
and experiences in other countries. 

4) As a coordination proposal, a summary of the meeting will be sent, permanent contact 
will be maintained by email and, when deemed convenient, also in person.  

5) In other topics mention that there are a lot of resources that are dedicated to research 
on military issues, and that it is important that new technologies respond to common 
interests and be decided in democratic instances. 


